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       THANK YOU 

                      FOR YOUR PRAYER AND FINANCIAL SUPPORT 
        FOR OUR MINISTRY ! 

  

 
 

 



 

 

In mid-July, we celebrated our 50th anniversary early when ALL the 
family from across the USA could be there.  All of us stayed in a condo 
in Steamboat Springs, Colorado. We two are now 22 strong! 
This is the Lord's doing and His blessing upon us. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

It was fun going hiking at Fish Creek Falls in Steamboat Springs, Colorado, with the 
added bonus of getting lots of pictures. The above picture of our whole family was 
taken by a fellow hiker who volunteered to take it for us. 
The two of us have now become twenty-two in number! 
Blessing upon blessing! 

 

  



  

 

Of course, we have to show off all of our grandchildren, our 

granddaughter-in-law and one great granddaughter! 

Continued blessing. 

 

  

 

Our original blessings: Ben, John Shara and Abby. 

 



  

 

Added bonus.  Steamboat is beautiful. This picture was taken from the balcony 

of our condo.  A bear was spotted just to the left at one point.  

 



  

 

We are in the process of moving Terry’s Mom to a smaller apartment.  His brother and sister-
in-law have been doing a lot of leg work to pare down her belongings to fit into that smaller 
place.  We have made 
spreadsheets of sentimental (and not so sentimental) possessions to let the family hold onto 
memories.  The above quilt is one of many which Mom made. 

 

 



  

 

Our son, Ben, baptized his daughter-in-law recently in a lake in Nebraska. 

 

 



 

 

PRAY 
 
Please continue to pray for the new members of the TBM S.T.E.P. program. It is 
designed for those who want to do an internship, especially in the area of church 
planting.  They have been paired with a seasoned pastor/church planter who will teach 
them as many of the ropes in nine months as they can.  At the end of the term, the 
interns have the choice to join TBM on a full-time basis. 
They are: Christina Trujillo, Mitch Stinson, and Jordan Ghere. 
Also, continue to pray for our stateside and international missionaries as they continue 
to plant churches in the midst of the ongoing Covid epidemic.  Things have been 
strained during this time, but our God is bigger and stronger, and He has opened doors 
during these hard times which might not have opened without the trials they have 
experienced.  Pray that the Lord will use these opened doors to glorify His Name, and to 
catapult the Gospel further. 

 

 

  

 

50 years goes by so quickly. Our Lord has blessed us richly in rain and 

drought, good and evil.  In the latter part of our marriage we can firmly 

say that our God is good.  He is the only one who deserves our praise, 

thanksgiving and worship. 

May you live your lives and live in your marriage in such a way that 

your soul also may also bless the Lord Most High. 

 

Our love in Christ, 

Terry and Helen 

 

 

 


